
 

 

 

 
 

Shuster Condemns Federally Funded Abortions in 

Pennsylvania 
NRLC Report Shows Pennsylvania will Receive $160 Million in 

Health Care Funding for Abortion 
 

Washington, D.C. – Yesterday, the National Right to Life Committee revealed a troubling 

discovery; a new $160 million federally funded high risk pool health insurance plan established in 

Pennsylvania will cover abortion. This makes Pennsylvania the first state to receive federal funds 

for abortion under the health care reform law. 

 

Congressman Shuster joined members of the pro-life community today to condemn this 

revelation and further express his opposition to federally funded abortions.   

 

“It is morally wrong to support the destruction of unborn life and it is ethically wrong for the 

federal government to coerce Americans who oppose abortion to fund the practice through their 

own tax dollars,” Shuster said.  “During the healthcare debate, President Obama said he would 

not support taxpayer funded abortion, but this week‟s announcement proves his words were only 

lip service to move his liberal agenda forward.” 

 

“It has long been the objective of the left to establish abortion as a federally funded right,” 

Shuster added.  “Yesterday‟s discovery by the National Right to Life Committee proves that this 

White House, with the support of Governor Rendell and pro-abortion pressure groups are 

committed to subverting the will of the American people and the spirit of the promises made 

when health care reform became law.” 

 

“It gives the pro-life community reason to pause when the President of the United States lies to 

his constituents by saying, „no federal funds will be used to pay for abortions.‟  It shows the 

worthlessness of his executive order prohibiting tax-payer funding of abortion through his health 

care program.  It is our hope that a new Congress will repeal Obamacare and re-institute the Hyde 

Amendment,” said Scott Manganella of the pro-life organization Precious Life. 

 

Linda Barr with Pregnancy Ministries of Franklin County added: "As a pro-life pregnancy 

resource center, we do not consider abortion to be health care.  There are supportive services and 

adoption options available that preserve life rather than destroy it." 

 

Details on the agreement between the White House and Governor Rendell can be found at 

CNSNews.com and the National Right to Life Committee.   
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